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Subject Matter

The Director of Corporate Services reported (CORP.35/09) on the draft Medium Term Financial Plan (incorporating the Corporate Charging Policy) 2010/11 to 2014/15.  She advised Members that the Medium Term Financial Plan set out the framework for planning and managing the Council's financial resources, developing its annual budget strategy and updating its current five year financial plan.  She added that the Plan sought to link the key aims and objectives of the Council, as contained in the Corporate Plan, to the availability of resources thereby enabling the Council to prioritise the allocation of resources to best meet its overall aims and objectives.

The Director commented that some of the figures in the plan would be affected by external influences and would be subject to amendment during the Council's Budget cycle.

The Director added that the Medium Term Financial Plan was reviewed annually commencing with the assumptions made in the Budget resolution approved by Council on 3 February 2009.  In addition, the Corporate Charging Policy had been reviewed and included within the Medium Term Financial Plan.  The Charging Policy provided a framework for potential policy options for each charging area, but recognised the different approaches that might be required for different services and the various influences which needed to be acknowledged in setting individual charges.

Referring to the key dates, the Director added that the draft Plan would be available for consultation with the Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel, prior to formal approval by Council on 15 September 2009.

The Leader commented that it was the Executive's intention that Council Tax rises for next year should be kept to a minimum.  The Council had in the recent past tried to keep the level of Council Tax rise as near as possible to the level of inflationary increase.  It was the Executive's intention to deliver an increase that was less than the 3.5% forecast.  The Executive recognised that these were uncertain financial times and the Council was already striving to make efficiencies through the Transformation Programme.  The Executive would make further efforts to identify efficiencies which would sustain the Council well into the future.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

1.  That the report of the Director of Corporate Services on the draft Medium Term Financial Plan 2010/11 to 2014/15 be received.

2.  That the report be referred to the Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel at its meeting on 25 August 2009, and the comments of the Panel be referred back to the Executive for consideration on 1 September 2009.

Reasons for Decision

To consult with the Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panel on the Draft Medium Term Financial Plan 2010/11 to 2014/15







